
FSGW Executive Board Meeting 

Tuesday, January 4, 1972 

Present: Joe Hickerson, Joel Shimberg, Andy Wallace, Alan Mackall, K. Clucas, 

M. Greig, Arlene Rodenbeck, Gene Anderson, Mike Rivers, Dick Rodgers, 

C. Rila 

Absent: Jeremy Sachs 

The meeting was called to order at 8:08 p.m. by Joe Hickerson. Joe asked 

if there were any corrections noted in the minutes of the December meeting. Under 

New Business pertaining to the Open Sing at the Ethical Society, there was one 

opposing vote registered at the meeting. 

The minutes were then approved as corrected. 

Publications Report: Arlene Rodenbeck 

At the December meeting George Simpson had proposed that Chuck Perdue might 

be asked to take on the editorshop of the Journal. Joe Hickerson had agreed at the 

time to talk with Chuck about it. 

Joe reported that on the later advice of George Simpson, he had not as yet 

contacted Chuck Perdue. 

In addition to C . Perdue, it was mentioned that Kay Cothran expressed an interest 

in the position of Journal editor since she will be teaching in the area soon. 

Membership Report: Arlene for Jeremy Sachs 

As of January 4, there are 223 Family and 326 Individual members for a grand 

total of 549 which is a gain of 11 new members . 

Special Events: Andy Wallace 

The big special event of December - Christmas caroling — was a bit too 

successful. It attracted far more people than expected which somewhat hampered 

the "togetherness" of the singing, etc. 

Owing to the confusion surrounding the Christmas sampler, Joe suggested we 

plan now to include such a program in the schedule. Andy agreed and will do so 

at the appropriate time. 

Upcoming events are the January 8 program at National Collection of Fine Arts 










